Aspen Grove Condominium Association Board of Directors Meeting 
4:00 pm
Friday January 14, 2011 
Unit 3078 Aspen Grove
Directors present:
Bill Hoffman, Bill Ireton, Liz Reagor, Jim Steeb, Bob Thornton

Others present:
Cornel Delorean, Bob McClintock – McClintock Accountancy, 
Peter Miller - Camco, Ed Reagor

The meeting was called to order at 4:07 by President Thornton. 

Mr. McClintock reviewed the Financial Statements and Independent Auditors’ Report October 31, 2010 and 2009, the report to the Board of Directors, and the Camco Work Order Audit. 

Mr. McClintock commented that due to the Association’s high level of short term rentals it must file federal tax returns as a corporation using the 1120 form. In doing so, non-capital expenses are not allowed to be paid by the reserve fund. They are to be paid by the operating fund. Reposting of non capital items to the operating fund created a 150k deficit in the 2009/2010 operating fund. To correct this condition it was suggested that the 2010/2011 budget be amended with a reduction to the dues allocation for the year to zero. After discussion it was moved, seconded, and passed to accept the Financial Statements and Independent Auditors’ Report as presented. It was moved, seconded, and passed to amend the 2010/2011 budget with no dues allocation to the reserve fund. A line item titled “Loan Repayment to the Reserve Fund” will be added and funded at 150k. 

The Board reviewed the December 2010 financial statements prepared by Camco. Variances noted in the year to date income and expense statement were that legal expenses were over budget by over 13.4k, retention pond expenses were over budget by over 5.1k, and pathway snow removal was budget by 9.8k.
The collection status on delinquent accounts was reviewed. It was noted that two units are in foreclosure while five owners still have outstanding balances on their window replacement assessments. All owners with balances over thirty days have been sent statements. No action was taken to place any accounts with the collection company. Mr. Steeb suggested that owners with balances over 90 days be taken to small claims court for collection. He will research this approach and work with Sandy Miller on implementing it. 
Minutes of the September 5, 2010 Annual Meeting were approved for form and content. Minutes of the September 5, 2010 Board of Directors Meeting were approved. Minutes of the November 22, 2010 Board of Directors Meeting were approved. 
Detention pond and water runoff issues were discussed. 

1. It was requested that monthly peizometer monitoring reports be provided to the Board. 
2. Mr. Steeb offered to have a third party provide an assessment of what is going on with the pond and runoff. 
3. Mr. Miller reported that the association’s legal counsel had added Northstar/Vail Resorts to the lawsuit. 
4. Mr. Miller reported that attorney Bob Aune had recommended against tracer testing of the pond after meeting with representatives from  the Lahonton Region State Water Resources Control Board and learning of complications with the process. The testing expense, risk to the association, and potential liability were reasons for the negative recommendation. After discussion the Board suggested that Mr. Aune be asked to find a way to implement the testing.
5. Testing of the foundation block and mortar is being done by contractor/engineer Jim Gonson. Results will be provided to the Board when available. 

6. No report on the monitoring of the aspen grove was provided.     

The following Winter/Spring maintenance items were discussed:
1. Snow removal of the lots and paths has been considered good. Heavy storms in November and December have caused the expense of pathway snow removal to be over budget.

2. Grounds clean up is being done by the Camco maintenance crew. 

3. The tower buildings laundry rooms have been upgraded with new paint, carpet, and light fixtures. Alternatives to the current plywood ski lockers will be explored in the spring.  
4. Completion of siding staining and trim/fascia painting by Sierra Paint & Chemical will be evaluated by the Board in the spring. 
The following Architectural Review Committee items were discussed:
1. The tower buildings laundry rooms have been upgraded with new paint, carpet, and light fixtures. Alternatives to the current plywood ski lockers will be explored in the spring.

2. CC&R rules enforcement and fine levying for items stored in the common area and exclusive use common area was discussed. It was decided to table this item to the spring meeting. 
3. The snow shed roofs performance was reported. Snow is backing up and covering second story windows. The backed up snow will be removed from the area in front of the windows. It was proposed that roofing material or a slippery coating that will allow the snow to slide off the shed roofs be researched.
4. Utility closet door replacement is being done by Meng Construction this winter.
5. Finalization of a list of approved items on decks and in the common area was tabled to the spring meeting.

6. A list of goals and objectives for the Planning Committee’s 15 year plan will be compiled by the Board. Mr. Hoffman will chair the committed comprised of homeowners Cornel Delorean, Howard Eddy, and Peg Rutt. Mr. Hoffman will use the list as a starting point with the committee to expand it into a list for distribution to the membership for comments and prioritization as well as to determine what makes sense financially. New signs and landscaping will be included in the list. 
The Northstar Security service contract was discussed. It was moved, seconded, and passed to sign the contract for the current year. Four additional large red and white signs warning of towing vehicles without permits have been added to trees on Silver Strike and Aspen Grove. Milne Towing is listed as the towing company on the new signs.  
No homeowner comments were made on items not on the agenda. 

The next meeting was scheduled for 4:00 pm Friday April 15th at Mrs. Reagor’s unit #3078, 

There being no further business the meeting was adjourned at 6:54 pm. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Peter Miller

Property Manager
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